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February 14, 2024 

Ben Langenfeld, PE 
Lewicki & Associates, PLLC 
c/o Young Ranch Resources, LLC 
3375 West Powers Circle 
Littleton, CO 80123 
 
Re: Young Ranch Resources Quarry, Permit No.  M-2021-009, Technical Revision No. 2 

(TR-02) Approval 

Dear Mr. Langenfeld: 

On February 14, 2024, the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety (Division/DRMS) 
approved the Technical Revision (TR-02) application submitted to the Division on January 17, 
2024, addressing the following: 

Updating the wildlife management plan in the permit. 
The terms of Technical Revision No. 02 approved by the Division are hereby incorporated into 
Permit No. M-2021-009. All other conditions and requirements of Permit No. M-2021-009 
remain in full force and effect. 
The Division finds the currently held financial warranty of $330,461.00 sufficient to reclaim the 
site in accordance with the approved reclamation plan. No additional financial warranty is 
required at this time. 
If you require additional information or have questions or concerns, please feel free to contact 
me by phone at (303) 866-3567, ext. 8147, or by email at joel.renfro@state.co.us.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
Joel Renfro 
Environmental Protection Specialist  
 
Cc:   
Amy Eschberger, DRMS 
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